

June 4, 2004

RECEIVED D.E.M. / O.W.M.

081-12152

2004 JUN -8 A II: 57

Mr. Jeffrey P. Crawford Principal Environmental Scientist Office of Waste Management RIDEM 235 Promenade Street Providence, RI 02908

Subject:

Report on Defective Sensor in former Music Room, Springfield Street School

Complex, Case 99-018

Dear Mr. Crawford:

As we reported verbally to you on May 24, and in writing on May 27, 2004, a methane sensor located in the former music room at the Springfield Street Middle School failed and had to be replaced. Diamond Calibration Service, Inc. was contracted to replace the sensor. Mr. Timothy Mullen of Diamond Calibration reported that the sensor came in earlier than expected, and the new sensor was installed on May 28, 2004. The sensor is now functioning properly.

The other 19 sensors in the Middle School are operating.

Please call me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Donna H. Pallister, P.E.

Senior Engineer

CC: A. Sepe, City of Providence

J. Boffa, Providence School Department